Minutes

Parish Pastoral Council

August 29, 2023, 6 p.m., PLC

Attendance: Mary Beth Robson, Paul Sommerfield, Fr. John Lijana, Joan Luther, Carmen Amato, Kathy R., Hugh Mulligan, Tricia Hamilton, Emily Jones & Betty Gibson

Absent: Steve Barrett, Kathy P. & Patrick R.

Opening Prayer: Kathy R.

OLD BUSINESS:

Census - 243 returned so far.

175 Committee report – Fourth quarter event will be stocking stuffers for meals on wheels. Also, an Ice Cream Social event was discussed. There will be a full-page ad in the paper and a banner for the fence when the time for the ice cream social is finalized.

Ice Crème Social - Prices for ice cream from ice cream vendors were high. We may just buy ice cream and serve it ourselves at the event. The event could be scheduled for next year.

Picnic – Signups are continuing. Volunteers are still needed.

Liaison Reports:

Liturgy – No report

Scouts – Good showing so far with 25-30 GS kids registered. The first pack meeting has been held.

School – No report. 195 students,

Finance Council – Met and happy with enrollment. The budget has been finalized. Paul attended the Health Department MAPP meeting.

ACTS Group Retreat – Hispanic community is highly active in this ministry. An ACTS retreat meeting up Oct. 1st for people who have been on a retreat or want to go on a retreat.

Christmas Parade – Check with the Potts family to see if they want to organize it again this year.

Staff changes – Kevin is retiring. Stephanie has been hired to fill his role. Maria Jaminet will be the new Youth Minister.

COMING EVENTS:

Picnic Sept. 10 – One mass that day

REP - Sept. 13

Kevins Retirement Reception – Sept. 15

Run for the Gold – Sept. 22

Pastor Comments:

There will be a reception for Kevin on Sept. 15.

Staff Changes – Stephanie will take over Kevin's position.

Diocesan Events are currently posted on the News Wall in the Welcome Area.

A deanery soccer tournament is being planned; it will be a one-day tournament to be held next year.

OTHER COMMENTS:

Knights of Columbus – The Annual Christmas party will be held at St. Leos this year. Our local Knights may host a party for local children.

Closing prayer – Father John